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March 27, 2006 

VIA E-FILING AND UPS   

Ms. Vikie Bailey-Goggins 
Administrator, Regulatory Operations 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
550 Capitol Street, N.E., Suite 215  
Salem, OR 97301 

Re: ARB 731 Request to Withdraw Request for Commission Approval of an 
Interconnection Agreement between Comcast Phone and Verizon Wireless 

Dear Ms. Bailey-Goggins: 

Pursuant to correspondence with the Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
(“Commission”) staff, Celeste Hari, we have been informed that the Commission does not have 
jurisdiction over interconnection agreements between Comcast Phone, a competitive local 
exchange carriers (“CLECs”) and Verizon Wireless, a commercial mobile radio service 
(“CMRS”) provider.  As such, by this letter, Comcast Phone and Verizon Wireless hereby 
respectfully withdraw the above captioned request. 

An original and two (2) copies of this letter are enclosed.  Also enclosed is a 
duplicate copy of this filing, and a self-addressed, postage-paid envelope.  Please date-stamp the 
duplicate upon receipt and return it in the envelope provided.  Should you have any questions 
concerning this matter, please contact me at (202) 955-9766 or via email at 
eemmott@kelleydrye.com.  Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Erin Weber Emmott 
cc: Celeste Hari (via email) 


